Moonee Valley Cricket Club

Child Safe Policy

This Child Safe Policy was approved by the Committee of Management on 12 July 2017 and endorsed by members at the annual general meeting on 31 July 2017.

It is due to be reviewed in July 2019.

This policy was written to demonstrate the strong commitment of the committee and members and their families to child safety and to provide an outline of the policies and practices the Club has developed to keep everyone safe from any harm, including abuse.

Commitment to child safety

All children who come to the Moonee Valley Cricket Club have a right to feel and be safe. The wellbeing and welfare of the children in our Club will always be our priority and we have a zero tolerance to child abuse.

We aim to create a child safe and child friendly environment and culture where children feel safe and have fun. This policy applies to all committee members, players, members, volunteers, children, parents and other individuals involved in our organisation.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club is committed to the protection of all children from all forms of child abuse and demonstrates this commitment through the implementation of our Child Safe Policy designed to keep children safe.

Children’s rights to safety and participation

Moonee Valley Cricket Club members and volunteers encourage children to express their views. We listen to their suggestions, especially on matters that directly affect them.

We listen to and act on any concerns children, or their parents, raise with us.

Moonee Valley Cricket Club values diversity and does not tolerate any discriminatory practices. 

To achieve this, we:

· Promote the cultural safety, participation and empowerment of children and their families from all backgrounds.

· Welcome children with a disability and their families and act to promote their participation.

· Seek appropriate members and volunteers from diverse cultural backgrounds.

Child Protection:

Our Child Protection commitment relates to all aspects of protecting children from abuse and supports work systems, practices, policies and procedures to protect children from abuse.

Child abuse can take a broad range of forms including physical abuse, sexual abuse, emotional or psychological abuse and neglect. People to whom this policy applies need to be aware that child abuse can occur whenever there is actual or potential harm to a child, and these are circumstances that the Club is committed to reducing the risk of occurrence.

Our commitment includes:

· Clear information as to what constitutes child abuse and associated key risk indicators.

· Clear procedures for responding to and reporting allegations of child abuse.

· Strategies to support, encourage and enable staff, volunteers parents and children to understand, identify, discuss and report child protection matters.

· Policies with respect to cultural diversity and students with disabilities.

· Processes to ensure compliance with all relevant laws, regulations and standards (including the Victorian Child Safe Standards).

All Committee members are required to be familiar with the content of our Child Safety Policy and their legal obligations with respect to the reporting of child abuse.

It is everyone’s responsibility to be aware of key risk indicators of child abuse, to be observant, and to raise any concerns they may have relating to child abuse with the Child Safety Person.

Committee members, staff and volunteers must act to reduce any opportunities for abuse or harm to occur, and promote child safety in the Club environment.

Parameters for Adults Interacting with Children:

The Moonee Valley Cricket Club has the following expectations of behaviours and boundaries for all adults interacting with children within our Club environment.

· Behave as a positive role model to young players.

· Promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing of children.

· Be vigilant and proactive with regard to child safety and child protection issues.

· Provide age appropriate supervision for players.

· Treat all players with respect.

· Promote the safety, participation and empowerment of players with a disability.

· Promote the cultural safety, participation and empowerment of linguistically and culturally diverse players.

· Use positive and affirming language toward players.

· Encourage young players to ‘have a say’ and then listen to them with respect.

· Help provide an open, safe and supportive environment for all young players to interact, and socialise.

· Intervene when players are engaging in inappropriate bullying behaviour towards others or acting in a humiliating or vilifying way.

Recruiting staff and volunteers

The Moonee Valley Cricket Club is mindful of safety and suitability in the recruitment and screening of volunteers and staff.

We require Working with Children checks for relevant positions.

Supporting staff and volunteers

Our Club seeks to attract and retain the best volunteers and staff. We provide support so people feel valued, respected and fairly treated.

Reporting a child safety concern or complaint

Graeme Walker has been appointed as Child Safety Person with the specific responsibility for referring any complaints made by staff, volunteers, parents or children to the Committee and ensuring they are responded to.

Risk Management

We recognise the importance of a risk management approach to minimising the potential for child abuse or harm to occur and use this to inform our policy, procedures and activity planning.

In addition to general occupational health and safety risks, we proactively manage risks of abuse to our children.

Reviewing this policy

This policy will be reviewed every two years and we undertake to seek views, comments and suggestions from children, parents, carers, staff and volunteers.

Signed:

All committee members.

